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GMS and PMS requirement to pass on DDRB recommended uplifts
Practices with a GMS contract, or with a post-2015 PMS contract, have a contractual requirement to “ only offer employment to a general medical practitioner on terms which are no less favourable than those contained in the document entitled “Model terms and conditions of service for a salaried general practitioner employed by a GMS practice” published by the British Medical Association “.
 
The Model Terms states under clause 6 “Your salary will be increased by annual increments on [incremental date] each year and in accordance with the Government’s decision on the pay of general practitioners following the recommendation of the Doctors’ and Dentists’ Review Body”  
 
Practices who have salaried GP employed under the terms of the model contract should offer the DDRB recommended 4.5% pay uplift as a minimum.
 
GPCE has lobbied for global sum to be uplifted to accommodate this increase for salaried GPs and other practice staff and will continue to do so. Read the BMA’s statement about the DDRB
 
Updated webpages regarding travel with medications
Following recent correspondence with airlines regarding their requests for medical information to be provided by GPs, we have updated our guidance on our webpages here

CQC clinical searches – new survey
The CQC developed a suite of clinical searches, initially in response to the pandemic, which are now routinely used when carrying out inspections of GP practices. They were designed to focus on areas of clinical importance. The majority of the searches focus on safe prescribing, monitoring of higher risk drugs, management of long-term conditions and identification of potential missed diagnoses. CQC is undertaking a survey to identify how useful / easy to use these searches have been. Practices are encouraged to complete the anonymous survey here.
 
Support in challenging times – share your views 
The BMA is working on an enhanced offering for GP practices to better support them during such challenging times. To ensure the new proposition will meet their needs, the Insight team is conducting interviews with GP partners and practice managers to get their feedback on the new proposition and see whether we could provide anything else to help them in their daily work. 
If you are a GP partner and are happy to share your views or put us in contact with other members or practice managers, please email Ashlyn Manikandan (AManikandan@bma.org.uk). The interviews will last about one hour, and as a token of our appreciation, participants will enter a prize draw. 

